## **Lake Livingston Water Supply Corporation**

1930 North Washington P.O. Box 1149 Livingston, Texas 77351 (936) 327-3107 or 1-800-774-9283

John Sexton, President Greg Freeman, Vice- President Carolyn Ordner, Secretary George Harris, Treasurer Kim Click, General Manager Lydia Morton, Director Phillip Waller, Director Jack Maxwell, Director Zuni David, Chief Financial Officer Adrena Gilbert, Director of Admin. Services

March 23, 2023

Greetings LLWSC Members:

Your annual membership meeting will be held Thursday, April 27, 2023 at 6:00 p.m. at the Lake Livingston Water Supply Corporation main office located at 1930 N. Washington in Livingston, TX. We encourage you to attend this meeting in person, to learn about the significant service improvements that have been made over the last year and meet the team who will be managing operations and providing our members with water service.

Although the continued effect of the pandemic presents challenges with the back order of supplies, smaller staff, working with remote-staffed state agencies, and delays with contractors; our operators continue to work hard to provide quality water and supply. I have been extremely proud of our staff for the efficient service of water distribution for over 7000 members, across six counties within 113 neighborhoods. The operators travel countless miles annually and work hard to provide water service to our members. In addition, our Customer Service Representatives strive daily to provide you with excellent service.

We continue to improve our service by upgrades in our systems. There will be an upcoming project interconnecting the following subdivisions: Impala Woods, Creeklake Cove, Weavers Cove, Sunset Shadows, Natasha Heights, Lakeland Hideaway, Green Acres, and Cherokee Forest to the Surface Water Treatment Plants. This is just one of the projects LLWSC is working on to ascertain quality water and supply.

Mr. Jackie Maxwell and Ms. Christi Allen have applied for the two director positions available and were the only persons to qualify as candidates. Because the Texas Legislature changed the law, we do not have to conduct a director election if the candidates are unopposed. The Board will meet on March 23, 2023; and declare them to be elected. You may review the biographies of the candidates on our website at: <a href="https://www.lakelivingstonwatersupply.org">www.lakelivingstonwatersupply.org</a>

Water loss continues to be one of the major threats to assuring a reliable supply of water to every member, and as members, it's imperative that each of us alert LLWSC when leaks are suspected within our neighborhoods. To report a leak, simply call 936-327-3107 or 1-800-774-9283 24/7 so that prompt action can be taken. You may also view alerts on our website at <a href="https://www.lakelivingstonwatersupply.org">www.lakelivingstonwatersupply.org</a> to keep you informed. In addition, please ascertain that your correct phone number is on file to be notified via phone call of boil water notices and other matters relating to your service. We look forward to seeing you on April 27th and hearing about your experience as an LLWSC member.

Sincerely,

Kim Click

General Manager